


 

 

1. Composite version of the existing s.106, as amended by the Supplemental 
Agreement dated 29 March 2019 and the Deed of Variation dated 13 July 
2022 – provided by Fladgate on 29 July.   (We are not aware, however, that 
the small errors in this document identified by Kent County Council (KCC) at 
the Exploratory Meeting have yet been rectified, and we anticipate therefore 
this document being updated this week – perhaps the Appellants’ solicitors 
would kindly advise.) 
 

2. Revised table of modifications to the s.106 now proposed by the Appellants 
(replacing Annex A to the Application) – provided by Fladgate on 25 October. 

 
3. Versions of the s.106 incorporating the changes now proposed by the 

Appellants to the existing composite version, in both clean and compared 
forms – provided by Fladgate on 25 October. 

 
4. Revised Statement of Case (replacing that submitted with the Appeals) – 

provided by Fladgate on 25 October. 
 
5. Revised Explanatory Statement (replacing that submitted with the 

Applications in October 2022/August 2023) – provided by Fladgate on 1 
November. 

 
As I explained on the telephone, these Appeals have been on foot for 25 and 15 months 
respectively and over that time, the Appellants have made numerous amendments to, 
supplementation of and withdrawals of parts of the original Appeal documentation, hence we 
consider that your suggestion to consult on ‘everything’ would be extremely confusing for all 
consultees, and thus probably unfair to them in that it would not give them clear and 
transparent proposals on which to comment. 
 
I am copying this letter to:- 
 

 Fladgate so that they can confirm that the documents we propose to consult on (1. – 
5. as set out above) are the correct and complete ones; and 

 KCC for awareness of our intended consultation arrangements, since we undertook 
that our consultation will be in respect of both Appeals, in order to avoid the confusion 
of, and need for the public to engage with, two parallel Appeal processes at the same 
time. 

Thank you for kindly agreeing that, given the above circumstances, we need longer than the 
5 working days set in the Start Letters (which is the standard period in s.78 Appeal cases) to 
get the notification/consultation under way in this particular case.   We are now confident 
that we can commence the consultation by the end of this week, i.e. 15 November, and to 
that end I should be obliged to hear from Fladgate, KCC and the Inspectorate no later than 
Wednesday 13 November that our proposed consultation as above is agreed. 
 
I confirm that we will ensure that the public is given 28 days to respond, as you 
requested.   The response deadline is therefore likely to be Friday 13 December.   We will 
seek to collate and process the results of the consultation and transmit them all to the 
Inspectorate, KCC and the Appellants’ solicitors as soon as possible after its close, however 
it is clearly highly likely that (depending on the volume and complexity of the responses) this 




